Downtown Elkin, Inc. Minutes
Call to Order:  A regular meeting of the Downtown Elkin, Inc members was held in Elkin, NC at the Yadkin Valley Chamber of Commerce on November 12, 2015fillin "date" \d "".  The meeting convened at 8:30 A.M.fillin "time" \d "", Larry Irwin called the meeting to order. Officers attending were Cicely McCulloch, Vice-President, Connie Song, Treasurer and Vicki Roberts, Secretary.  Members in attendance were Rick Roberts, Phillip Lyles, Brittany Eller, Don Hudson, John Parsons and Jennifer Blackburn.  Also attending was Laura Gaylord with the Town of Elkin and Myra Cook with the Yadkin Valley Chamber of Commerce and Jennifer White with Light Up Night update.
Introduction of guests:  Denise Brown with the Small Business Center Director for Surry Community College came and offered marketing/business services to small businesses.  
Approval of Minutes: Motion was made by Jennifer Blackburn and seconded by Connie Song to approve the minutes of the October 8th, 2015 meeting. Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Reports:
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Connie will provide report of activity on website monthly.
33 members for 2015

Board and committee reports:  
Yadkin Valley Chamber of Commerce Update – Myra Cook reminded the group of Shop Small Saturday November 28.  Passports will be given to customers and winners drawn and presented at light up night.
MSAB and Calendar Update – Laura Gaylord reminded the group of Light Up Night December 4th, December 4-5 Open Air Market at FAC, Community Chorus December 6 at Methodist Church, Parade December 13th and Brushy Mountain has live music every Friday.  Discussion was made about possibility of MSAB or Town of Elkin budgeting for Christmas decorations downtown.  Parking ordinance passed at commissioner’s meeting to allow 3 hour parking downtown 8am-6pm Monday-Friday.  Signs will be installed shortly and first violation will be a warning, next fine and last will be installing a boot on the vehicle or towing.  Also at the commissioners meeting approval was given to create a linear park on main street using the rock façade location.  The façade will stay.

Halloween Event Update – Don reported 14 stores participated.  Well attended but lots of complaints about scaring children on the street. 
Light Up Night – Please see attached.
Christmas Parade Update – December 13 at 3:00.  Price of rented floats increased due to vendor pricing.  Group agreed to welcome Zombie Response to participate (this will be their 4th year).

Old Business:  SOS approved DTE, Inc and granted a Solicitation License.
Adjournment:   Meeting was adjourned at 9:30 am. Respectfully Submitted by:
Vicki Roberts, Secretary
